Minutes of Blundeston and Flixton Parish Council Meeting– 8 April 2002

At a meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 8th April, 2002 in the Village Hall, Blundeston immediately following the Annual Parish Meeting, there were present, Mr. J. Nichols (Chairman), Mr. G. Alderton, Mr. J. Blowers, Mr. P. Offord, Mr. S. Perks, Mr. C. Ayers, Mrs E. Hume and Mrs. E. Socratous, 1 Parishioner also attended.

Apologies were received from Mr. D. Jermy and Mrs. J. Claxton.

The Minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 11th March were approved and signed.

Councillors who had attended the meeting at Oulton Community Centre giving guidance on The New Model Code of Conduct and Register of Councillors Interests confirmed that what the Clerk had reported from the training meeting at the Town Hall, was correct and that every Parish Councillor would have to complete the Register, which would be held by the Clerk with a copy being sent to the Local Authority. The relevant forms to complete this register would be handed to Councillors at the Annual Parish Council meeting to be held on 13th April, this will then enable the new Parish Councillors time to be informed on the procedure for this. 

Accounts. The following accounts were proposed for payment by Mr.Offord and seconded by Mr.Blowers –

Suffolk Accident Rescue Service (ann. Donation)


25. 00.

B.M. Shaw Clerk’s Salary Jan/Feb/March

237.  50

+ 1/3 Telephone rental

   9.  16           246. 66.

Planning. 
Mr. S. Lewis – Blundeston Roofing
  - Construct 2 detached houses on the site of the old Methodist Chapel, this plan had been discussed at last months meeting, as the applicant had supplied the council with a set of drawings, (see Minutes) and approved. 

Mrs. P. Reid – 68, The Street. Change of use – Bedroom and dining room to Office.

This was approved.

Mr. M. Loveridge – 46 The Street. Single storey side extension

This was approved.

Mr. M. Short – 50 Lakeside Rise single storey front extension.

This was approved.

Mr. & Mrs. C. Jermy Maylyn, Lound Road – Replace existing Sectional Garage to increase usable rear garden area.

This was approved.

W.D.C. had written to inform the Parish Council of a temporary road closure on the B1074 at Flixton Run, for 5 days commencing on Monday 15th April.

Correspondence

Information had been received regarding a meeting about the Suffolk Hedgerow Survey to be held in Somerleyton Village Hall on Tuesday 16th April at 7.30p.m., the Chairman had become involved in this scheme and would endeavour to attend. The Audit Commission had sent information about the new Lighter Touch Audit the Clerk would report on this more fully at next month’s meeting. The next meeting of the Northern Parishes Liaison Group would be held in Blundeston Village Hall on Tuesday 9th April, Blundeston Parish Council would be responsible for organising the refreshments and several Councillors agreed to attend. The Clerk had received a reply from Mr. Bunn of W.D.C. in answer to the Parishioners complaint about the number of cars parked along Church Road at School finishing and starting times, Mr. Bunn said that this problem is shared with most other schools and W.D.C.  have made efforts to ease the strain by providing an improved footpath from Lakeside Rise Church Road, but the suggestions made by the Parish Council would be discussed with the Police at the next Traffic Management Liaison Meeting. A letter had arrived asking for the Parish Council’s comments on a proposal to close the gaps in the central reservations along the A12 since the completion of the roundabouts at Rackham’s corner and Hopton. It was felt that if the gap at the end of Market Lane was closed it would result in much more traffic using Lowestoft Road, Blundeston where road safety is a problem at the moment, especially the stretch between Queensway and Copperfield Terrace, the Chairman offered to deal with the subject and contact the relevant authorities stating the anxieties of the Parish Council in this respect. The Chairman had received confirmation from the Awards for All Eastern Scheme that Blundeston and Flixton Parish Council had been awarded a grant of £5,000 from the Heritage Lottery Fund to clear out the Ponds at Peto’s Corner and Barkis Meadow. A professional contractor will carry out this work in the autumn. 

Other Parish Business.

Mr. Perks expressed his alarm at the way in which some motorists were not fully aware of the change of priorities at the junction of Blundeston Road with the A12, there does not appear to be any signs giving motorists advanced warning of this change and some drivers have used the left hand lane to turn towards Lowestoft whilst others are already in the new position on the right, the Chairman said he would deal with this matter at the same time as the letter regarding the gap closures. It was reported that Anglian Water has carried out another camera survey on the pipes in Market Lane, but no findings had been reported to the Parish Council as yet. Mr. Ayers reported that traffic was still exceeding the speed limit along the section of the B1074 going through Flixton and asked if the clerk would write to the Police requesting for more radar speed traps to be set up on a regular basis.

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.45. 

 

